
Trilogy at Power Ranch Tennis Club General Meeting- April 1, 2021 
 
President Steve Loney opened the meeting at 4:00 p.m. at the ramada near court two. 
Sixteen club members were present. 
 
Steve introduced Don Blair, a relatively new club member who has agreed to be interim 
Vice-president in the wake of Bill Smiesko's recent resignation.  Our thanks to Don for 
stepping up.  And our thanks to Bill for his service. 
 
Steve presented the summer court schedule proposed by the board as follows: 
Open Play - Monday , Tuesday, Thursday, Friday  8:00-10:00 on court 1 
Sign up - Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, Friday 6:00-8:00 on court 1  
Sign up - Monday , Tuesday, Thursday, Friday  6:00-10:00  on Court 2  
Mixed doubles League - Wednesday 6:00-10:00 on both courts  
Saturday and Sunday- sign up from 6:00 to 10:00 
 
If a court is signed for and no one shows up, after ten minutes anyone can claim the 
court. It is imperative that maximum use be made of the courts during the early morning 
hours, that is, two groups of people must be able to play between 6:00 and 
10:00.  Therefore no one will be allowed to take the hours 7:00-9:00 unless someone 
else has already taken 6:00-7:00.  Mike Gengenbacher moved that this schedule be 
adopted May 1.  Patti Meyer seconded.  Passed.  Any problems should be solved within 
the club.  If Ian gets involved, we will lose all control over the court scheduling. 
 
Can crushing will continue at 10:00 Mondays unless those involve agree to change it.  
 
It was proposed by the tennis board that we purchase a first class plaque to remember 
our deceased members as time goes forward.  Each March the board will determine the 
names to add to the plaque for that year.  Chas Green so moved.  Gary Huber 
seconded.  Passed. 
 
Steve reiterated that to feel better about oneself one should serve others.  To help our 
members in this endeavor, we offer the following opportunities: 
Vice-president next term 
Manager of the Men's League  2021/2022 
I T assistant to take some of the burden off Chas Green 
Run Mixed Mania 
Top of the Hill 
None of these duties requires much time.  Many hands make light work. 
Jeff Groudan has volunteered to run the summer Mixed Mania.  Kim Groudan has 
volunteered to run the Two Court Challenge next season.  Kudos to them. 
 
There will be one issue of the Matchpoint in April and one in May, the last until 
fall.  Thanks to Marion Sherman and Steve for this informative newsletter. 
 
Mike Gengenbacher reminded the men that anyone who paid to play in Men's League 



this year or last is invited to the lunch at Slate April 16. 
 
Jeff proposed a tournament for next season and was given the go ahead to make plans. 
 
Steve will compile a list of summer residents willing to be contacted when players are 
looking for a game.  The list will be posted on the bulletin board.  Contact Steve to be on 
the list.  
  
The meeting adjourned at 4:45. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Judy Klingler, Secretary 
 


